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Editorial

Dear MaLlI4 members and friends,

A year has passed since I introduced myself as
the new editor of this Newsletter. Now that a
new MaLIA Council has been elected and 1
have accepted to serve as Secretary, I regret that
this is probably the last time that I will be ad-
dressing you as editor.

Over the past year, it has been my pleasure to
present to you snippets of information about the
library scene in Malta and about libraries and
archives aboard. Unfortunately, in today’s fast
moving world, editing a quarterly newsletter
does present difficulties since news covering the
previous three months can be seen as history
rather than of news value. 1 therefore take this
opportunity to remind you of the efficient online
MaLIA website that not only can keep you up-
dated on current happenings in libraries, but also
offers various interesting links.

Dear colleagues, a genuine concern about the
library situation in Malta has been at the back of
my mind during my term as editor of this news-
letter. This was the reason why, besides present-
ing you with facts and news, I have tried, espe-
cially in my editorials, to include some food for
thought. At times, I see libraries as small
islands floating around in a sea that is bubbling
and frothing with activity, in a world screeching
for instant gratification, including for knowledge

and information. I’m afraid that at times, the
easiest thing would be for us to remain stuck on
our tiny islands, expecting others to reach out to

us rather than the other way round.

I sincerely hope that we who work in libraries
and archives, will strive to be more pro—active in
reaching out to our users and will try to keep on
promoting the importance of libraries and ar-
chives in our society.
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With this in mind, I welcome MaLIA’s new |

council, in particular the new faces who, I am |

sure, will join those who have been serving I
council over the past years, to attempt to im-

prove, not only the libraries and archives where |

we work, but also our profession. I would like to |

thank all those who have served on council and |

who have done sterling work in the  library I
scene over the years since the association’s foun-

dation. Finally I would like to thank all those !

who, over the past year, have encouraged me and |

praised me in my work as editor of this newslet- |

ter and who keep on believing in my abilities to l

serve on Council. I
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Wishing all of you, the very best in your careers
and your work,

Cecily Rizzo
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Family Literacy Day held
in Canada
27th January 2011

11th Annual National Storytelling
Week held in UK
29th Jan—S5th February 2011

Family Literacy Day is organised annually by ABC
Life Literacy Canada to celebrate adults and
children reading and learning together. The event
also serves to encourage Canadians to spend at least
15 minutes every day enjoying a learning activity as
a family.

ABC Life Literacy Canada
is a non-profit organization
that inspires Canadians to
increase their literacy skills.
Source: http://

abclifeliteracy.ca/en/family-

literacy-day

The National Storytelling Week was set up by in
UK by the Society for Storytelling in 2000. The
aim behind this commemoration is to increase
public awareness of the art, practice and value of
oral storytelling. The event is held annually during
the first week of February.

The Society for Storytelling which was established
in 1993 aims to support and promote the ancient
traditional art form of storytelling.

Source: . http://sfs.org.uk/
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The librarian as guide to book choices

— letter by Laurence Zerafa, Chairman, Malta Library and Information Association, published in The Times on
11th February 2011.

A letter written in reaction to news item titled Form IV and V students should have access to banned local book
(The Times, 4th February 2011). In his contribution, Laurence Zerafa outlined MalLIA’s views on the matter of
book selection in school libraries and the importance of having qualified librarians in schools, able to deal with
such situations. This letter was written following the controversy over Mario Azzopardi’s book Vampir which
had been described as being “banned” from school libraries.

Source: http://www.timesofmalta.com/articles/view/20110211/letters/the-librarian-as-guide-to-book-choices.349660
If the reader does not go to the library....

MaLIA Chairman, Laurence Zerafa, posted online comments on timesofinalta.com in reaction to Editorial titled
If the reader does not go to the library.... This editorial, published in The Times on 7th March 2011,
acknowledged the importance of the book and the increase in membership at the Central Public Library, but
highlighted a number of shortcomings at this institution and stressed the need of making “libraries more enticing
while nurturing collections and strengthening the infrastructure”.

In his reply, Laurence Zerafa expressed MaLIA’s satisfaction that the editorial gave due importance to books
and libraries and pointed out that over the years MaLIA has “lobbied for putting into place the essential
ingredients that will attract people to use libraries and read”, including:
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. A more central location. i

. More att.ractive moc.lem prerr}ises. ) i
. Appropriate collections, equipment and services.

. Suitably qualified and trained professional staff. I

. The right legal framework, librarian education and published library standards and i
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. The right financial backing.
He concluded by stating that MaLIA was looking forward to the enactment of the new Libraries Act.

Source: hittp://www.timesofmalta.com/articles/view/20110307/opinion/editorial. 353481

Malta Libraries Act

9th February 2011 — The Hon. Minister of Education, Employment and the Family, Dolores Cristina,
introduced the second reading of the Malta Libraries Bill. Points raised included:
e Libraries to fall under the responsibility and management of the National Librarian

. The need of a legal deposit which included audiovisual and electronic media
° Malta Libraries to replace the Public Libraries Department
° New strategies needed to attract more people, especially children and youth, to read more

Speaking during the second reading of the Bill, the opposition spokesman on education, the Hon. Evarist

Bartolo noted that:
° Library development was directly linked to the economic, social and cultural development of the country
° Reading and libraries remained important despite technological development

° There was a need for a national strategy about the diffusion of reading.
He also insisted that funds were crucial to the successful running of the sector and claimed that the sector was
still starved of the necessary funding.

Source: http://www.timesofmalta.com/articles/view/20110210/1ocal/new-body-to-encourage-reading. 349461; and
http://www timesofmalta.com/articles/view/20110210/local/national-book-council-survey-should-be-allowed-to-strengthen-
% reading-culture. 349463
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Local News

Public Reading Session

Maureen Freely, an author, journalist
and literary translator held a public
reading session on 21st January at the
Aula Magna of the Old University
Building in Valletta.

The event was organised by the
Faculty of Arts of the University of
Malta in collaboration with the British ®
Council.

Source: http://www.independent.com.mt/
news2.asp?artid=118882

Donations

A collection of LP classical music
records belonging to the late Chev.
Albert Salomone was donated by
his daughters, Patricia Salomone
and Daniela Londner, to the
University of Malta Library.
Source: The Sunday Times, 20th
March 2011, p.64

Books and other support material
were donated by the Ambassadors
of Germany and Austria to the
German Language Resource
Centre at the University of Malta.
The presentation was held as part

Lecture on Storytelling

Inizjamed hosted lecture by Anne
Pellowski, a former librarian at the
New York Public Library and a
renowned author, teacher and story-
teller.

The lecture titled The Story Bag: a
world of experiences in storytelling
and creating books in minority
languages was held on 28th March at
the Old Humanities Building at the
University of Malta. It was of special
interest to educators, librarians,
parents and all those interested in

of Discover University open week children’s literature.
activities.
Source: The Malta Independent on

Sunday, 27th March 2011, p.35

Source: http://www.maltatoday.com.mt/
whats_on/lecture-anne-pellowski

George Bernard Shaw at the National Library —
article by Charles Micallef, The Sunday Times, 27th March 2011, pp.48-49

Micallef writes about the Irish playwright’s visit to the National Library of Malta on 7th March 1931. The visit lasted
for around an hour and Shaw took an interest in the treasures at the library, including the illuminated manuscripts, the
collection of incunabula and the records of the Knights of St. John.

The School Librarian of the Year for 2010 was awarded by the Schools Library Service to Marcel
Zammit Marmara, library coordinator at Giovanni Curmi Higher Secondary School in Naxxar. The
library at this higher education institution had been the recipient of the Library of the Year award in
2009 and not 2010 as inadvertently stated in MalLIA’s Oct-Dec 2010 Newsletter. In 2010 this award

Clarification

Reading furnishes
the mind only with
materials of knowledge; it is
thinking that makes what we read
ours.

John Locke (1632 - 1704)

Source:
http://www literacyla.org/quotes.htm

M-LIA

Malta Library & information Association

cl/o University of Malta Library
Msida MSD 2080
Malta.

Email: info@malia-malta.org
Web: www.malia-malta.org

Library and Archive studies at University to undergo a change

A new Faculty of Media and Knowledge Science has recently replaced the Centre
for Communication Technology (CCT) at the University of Malta. This
development has resulted in the upgrading of the Division of Library and
Information Studies, which fell under the CCT, to the Department of Library
Information and Archive Sciences. The Dean of the new faculty is the Rev. Prof.
Saviour Chircop while the Department of Library Information and Archive
Sciences is headed by Dr. William Zammit.

These changes are set to affect library and archive studies at University. In fact,
according to the Department’s website, it is planned that the current part-time
evening diploma courses in library and archive studies are to be “substituted by
full-time day courses leading to an Honours or General degree in Library and
Archive Studies as from October 2011

Source: http://www.timesofmalta.com/articles/view/20110328/local/new-faculty-set-up-at
-university.357110

World Book and Copyright Day—23rd April
By celebrating this Day throughout the world, UNESCO seeks to promote
reading, publishing and the protection of intellectual property through copyright.

Source: http://portal.unesco.org/culture/en/ev.php-
URL_ID=5125&URL_DO=DO_TOPIC&URL_SECTION=201.html

www.malia-malta.org
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